dtd: 5 June 52

Mr. H. P. Edmindson Department of Hathematics University of California Los Angeles, California

Dear Mr. Edmundson:

Thank you very much for your note of 19 May 1952 and for sending me the quarterly report on Projects and Publications of MRS.

We get those reports regularly from HBS but I have not seen any of them until you sent me this one, which I find interesting.

I was glad to learn about the Conference on Hechanical Translation to be held at MIT from 18 to 20 June, and we are planning to have an observer attent. Thank you also for that bit of useful information.

With boot regards, I sa,

Sincerely.

WILLIAM F. PRIEDMAN Consultant